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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
PRELIMINARY MEETING MINUTES
These minutes are unofficial until reviewed and approved by the 

Election Advisory Panel at its December meeting
November 16, 2016
3:00 p.m.
Committee Room B
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: Karen Nuland (Chair), Ingrid Montgomery, Daniel Henry, John Libby, Justin Portlock (arr. 3:18), Charles McWhite, Robert Maldonado (by telephone), Scott Wiley (dep. 3:35)
Excused: Toni Alfred
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Dr. Johnny Gaffney – Mayor’s Office; Robert Phillips – Supervisor of Elections Office
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Chairwoman Nuland called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. with a quorum present and the members introduced themselves for the record.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the October 12, 2016 meeting were approved as distributed.
Supervisor of Elections update
John Libby of the Supervisor of Elections Office reported on the operation of the November 8th presidential election, which he said ran very smoothly. The only real issue of note was a problem with a DS200 tabulator at one precinct that didn’t start up properly when the precinct first opened but was quickly restored. All of the voters who had marked ballots stayed to watch them being fed into the tabulator. Some minor problems were noted with making wireless connections to the operations center but those were resolved by moving the WiFi hot spot routers. The only other real issue of note was the change in polling places for Precinct 602 and the issuance of revised voter registration cards to the voters in that precinct. The new cards were first sent with the address of the new polling location but with the name of the old location. Replacement cards were sent when the error was noticed, but those had the new location name with the old address with the corrected information. Turnout at that precinct was not noticeably impacted compared to previous elections. The biggest issue noted during the early voting process was crowded parking conditions at several sites.
Only 911 provisional ballots were issued on election day, a considerable reduction from the 8,000 issued at the last general election and an indication of far fewer problems with incorrect addresses, missing registrations, etc. Most of the provisional ballots were issued because of address changes not reported. Some voters were determined to be ineligible because they had not voted in the last 2 general elections and were therefore placed in “inactive” status. Some 10,000 voters registered in the additional one-week extension to the registration deadline added to compensate for the disruption caused by Hurricane Matthew. The SOE’s call center received approximately 28,000 calls between October 8th 1st and November 9th. Mr. Libby reported that 57% of poll workers were registered Democrats, 357% Republicans and the remainder No Party Affiliation or other smaller party. The demographics of the voting public are not completely tabulated pending the processing of the final few overseas military ballots. A report will be made at the December meeting. 
Mr. Libby noted that the mailing of the sample ballots was delayed by circumstances related to Hurricane Matthew. The SOE operations center was closed for two days by the hurricane when the building owner ordered all tenants to vacate the building during the worst of the storm, then the Supervisor’s Office was unaware that the local mailing house hired to handle the ballot mailing process has subcontracted the actual mail handling to a California company that was closed for two days after the SOE’s office re-opened. 
Voter turnout information by precinct will be used to adjust the allocation of resources for the next general election, moving personnel and equipment from less busy to more busy precincts. The SOE hopes to acquire 50 more EVIDs before the next general election to shorten wait times at the busiest precincts, particularly in the fast growing areas in the northeastern and southwestern parts of the city. Precinct 205 was the busiest in the city on Election Day, with 1,680 voters going to the polls there. Extra poll workers were brought in and two extra EVIDs from early voting sites were assigned there. In response to a question, Mr. Libby said that Jacksonville’s 18 early voting sites were the most of any county in the state. He believes that another early voting site is warranted on the Westside to handle the population on that side of town. 

The SOE reported a very good experience with the young student poll workers (high school and college aged). The SOE is always recruiting more workers, especially younger workers, to grow their pool and to replace the long-time workers who are gradually retiring after years and sometimes decades on the job. The improving job market has made it more difficult to recruit poll workers who may now be fully employed and have less time and inclination to work part-time at the polls. It is traditionally harder to find poll workers to work precincts east of I-95. Several panel members suggested that the Supervisor of Elections honor both the youth workers and the long-time veterans now retiring by commending them on the SOE’s web site.
New business
2017 meeting schedule: given the fact that there currently is only one election scheduled in 2017 (City of Atlantic beach municipal election – 4 precincts), the panel agreed to meet on a quarterly basis in March, June, September and November on the usual second Wednesday of the month at 3:00 p.m.
Election Advisory Panel annual report to City Council: Chairwoman Nuland will draft an annual report for consideration and approval of the panel at its December meeting.

Public Comment

Velma Roundsville said that she enjoys coming to the EAP meetings and hearing the details about what is going on in the world of elections. 

Next meeting
Wednesday, December 14th.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1405    Posted 11.21.16  12:00 p.m.
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